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13th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We wanted to start our newsletter by saying the biggest WELL DONE to 
our Year 6 children and teachers.  Monday 9th - Thursday 12th May saw 
the first National Key Stage 2 SATs Week in 3 years and despite  
disruption to their learning in Year 4 and 5 due to Covid-19, the children 
have radiated our school values every single day by showing resilience, 
aspiration, positivity and cooperation. We are very proud of them!  A 
huge well done also to the Year 6 Teaching Team who have worked so 
hard to prepare the children for Secondary School - and to Mrs Das, Mr 
Allison and Mrs Smith for serving more than 200 bacon sandwiches and 
lots of croissants at our special SATs breakfast sessions this week. A 
huge thank you to Mr Anderson too for doing the cooking!  We wish Year 
6 and their teachers a very well deserved, restful weekend. 

 

  Por Favor - Please in Spanish  
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We’ve been very busy down in EYFS the past two 
weeks! We’ve been learning about ‘Farmer Duck’ and 
how important it is to work as a team. We’ve also 
been learning about sharing equally in Maths and 
making repeating patterns which the children were 
excellent at! We’ve also taken part in the ‘Baton of 
Hope’ this week and been designing some beautiful 
pieces of art work for our whole school project. The 
children loved exploring the paints and we can’t wait 
to see the final piece of artwork. Finally, to add to all 
that excitement, our baby chicks have started to 
hatch! Hopefully next week you’ll see a photo of our 
fluffy little friends. 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Frankie & 
Bea (Kerr) and Henry & Tyler (Inkpen) -  and also to 
our Dojo winners Willow & Harry (Kerr) and Tanci & 
James  (Inkpen)

EYFS

It has been a busy few weeks for Year 1 and we are so 
proud of how well the children have been doing in their 
Phonics lessons! The children have also started a new 
book in their English lessons called ‘Dear Greenpeace’. It 
has been so nice to see the children feel passionate 
about saving the environment and we look forward to 
seeing the children’s results from the Big Plastic Count 
campaign! The children have been getting creative in DT, 
designing moving pictures for the story ‘Bog Baby’ and 
also creating pieces in Art in the style of Monet. Some of 
the children in Shireen class have also been continuing to 
whip up some healthy and tasty food in Let’s Get Cooking! 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Yasmin W & 
Cayden (Donaldson) and Kody & Brooke (Shireen)  
and also to our Dojo winners: Katie & Alex 
(Donaldson) and Tyler & Kitty  (Shireen).

Year 1 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com


www.theparklandfederation.com 

Something fishy has been going on in Year 2! We had so 
much fun investigating how a fish can survive under 
water, especially when we got to observe a real fish! We 
were able to look inside its gills and feel how its fins 
move! We have also started our ‘Secret Agent Training’ 
practise and the children have impressed us with their 
hard work and their positivity. We begin our real Secret 
Agent Training next week and we are sure the children 
will have just the same positive attitude all week. We were 
incredibly lucky to have been given some real Victorian 
artefacts from the Museum Service, which allowed us to 
explore life in Victorian times and compare it to our own 
lives. We loved looking at photos of people visiting the 
seaside - things were so much different then!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week, Ruby & 
Jesse (Beaty) Nyla and Phoebe (Santat) -  and also to 
our Dojo winners, Harlie & Joshua  (Beaty) and Mollie 
and James L (Santat)

Year 2

We have been going fraction mad! The children have 
been building on their skills to compare, order, add and 
subtract and find equivalent fractions. So impressive! In 
art, we have been exploring clay and learning how to 
manipulate it in readiness to help us with our designs. As 
part of our PSHE, we have been thinking about 
relationships within our family and our friends and looking 
at ways we can help each other to build connections and 
support one another. In PE, we have been developing our 
accuracy skills and learning how to play in a team in 
rounders games. 

The children have been so focused showing such 
consideration for their peers as they worked so quietly 
this week! Amazing effort!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Lukas & Frankie 
(Harrison) & Savannah & Krystal (Woodson)  - and also to 
our Dojo winners David & Faith (Harrison) & Keira & 
Indiarna (Woodson).

.

Year 3 
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Year 4 have been busy painting their clay leaf 
designs. Using acrylic paint, the children created a 
range of earth-style colours and painted their leaves 
using this. I’m sure you’ll agree they all look fantastic! 
Congratulations Year 4 on being such fantastic artists! 
We have also been busy working on our rounders 
skills, ready for the summer months! The children 
have been learning about how to bat, how to bowl 
and how to field. Year 4 have really developed their 
throwing and catching skills whilst playing this sport. 
What good sports people!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week, Grayson, 
Tommy & Jack (Walliams) Oliver & Ciaran (Blackman) 
- and also to our Dojo winners, Arya, Aurelia and 
Amelia (Walliams) Brandon & Stephan (Blackman),

Grayson, 

Year 4

Year 5 are learning about Hinduism. We learnt that Hindus 
believe that every action has a consequence. Hindu 
people invented the game of snakes and ladders to 
illustrate this. We made our own versions and wrote our 
own consequence cards. If it was a good consequence 
you could go up the ladder, if it was bad you went down a 
snake.

In P.E, we have had so much fun playing kick rounders! 
We started off by just getting used to being able to kick 
the ball and trying to get a home run and are slowly 
adding more rules into the game such as stumping 
someone out on the closest stump -or aiming for the 
stump they are running to. 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Esmee and Mya 
(Wilson) and Neveah B and Rosie  (Zephaniah)  and also 
to our Dojo winners: Tag and Tyler (Wilson) and  Jessica S 
and Nakshatra (Zephaniah). 

Year 5 
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What a truly amazing Year 6 we have!

As we are sure you are aware, Year 6 have completed 
their SATS tests this week in Grammar, Spelling, Reading 
and Maths. They have worked so hard and have shown 
real resilience and positivity. We could not have asked for 
any more. We are all very proud of them and know that 
they are proud of their achievements  too.

To relax between tests, they have produced some lovely 
shape designs using a variety of 2D shapes and a range of 
medium.  They look incredibly striking up on the wall. 
What a talented group of children we have at Parkland! 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week - All of 6 
Mian and 6 Rosen - You have been fantastic! and also 
to our Dojo winners, Lewis and  Kyle (6 Rosen) and 
Harry and Jayden W (Mian).  

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week -  and also 
to our Dojo winners, 

Year 6

Excellent attendance at school allows a child to have the best possible 
start in life. All pupils should aim for at least 97% attendance in order to 
ensure they do not miss out on their education. 

Other news... This week’s attendance:

Inkpen Class (YR)
93%

Kerr Class (YR)
94%

Shireen Class (Y1)
92%

Donaldson Class (Y1)
94%

Santat Class (Y2)
94%

Beaty Class (Y2)
94%

Harrison Class (Y3)
                  95%

Woodson Class (Y3)
94%

Walliams Class (Y4)
92%

Blackman Class (Y4)
90%

Zephaniah Class (Y5)
91%

Wilson Class (Y5)
93%

Mian Class  (Y6)
94%

Rosen Class (Y6)
92%

The Highest Attendance 
Award goes to  Harrison  
class. Super! 
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The ‘Citizen of the Fortnight’ at the Junior School 
is Sophia in 6 Rosen for her helpful nature and 
positive attitude this week during SATs. Well 
done, Sophia!

The ‘Citizen of the Fortnight’ at the Infant School 
is Rupert in Kerr for going out of his way to help 
others at lunchtime. Well done, Rupert - and 
thank you for being a role model to your peers. 

School Council Update 

Our Eco tip this fortnight is to try to cut out 
any plastic where possible. More details will 
follow on how you can join in with the Plastic 
Count. Greenpeace are promoting this count 
in order to demonstrate how much plastic 
waste is created by our local supermarkets. 
We can take a stand in our approach by also 
writing to the supermarkets to request they 
use less plastic! If your child would like to 
write a letter, these can then be handed in at 
the office. Mrs Walker will then personally 
hand deliver these letters…

Eco Committee update - We are very close to 
sending off our application for our Green Flag 
Award with all of the evidence that we have as 
a school which demonstrates how 
Eco-Friendly we are. We are very excited and 
will keep you up to date with what happens 
next over the upcoming weeks! Thank you so 
much for your support. 

Eco Committee Update
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Other news...

SAVE THE DATE! 

Drop in Parent Coffee Morning 
Tuesday 7th June at 9am   Venue -  Parkland  (Dahl Studios)

Following on from the success of our recent parent workshops, we 
are really keen to hear your views on how we can improve the 
support we give you and your child around emotional and mental 
health. On Tuesday 7th June, at 9.00 am,  our  Mental Health 
Support Team and our Family Liaison officer, Dawn Wingett, will be 
holding an informal drop in coffee morning for all  parents from 
EYFS to Year 6. 

At the meeting, we would love to hear your views and opinions on 
what we can do to improve the care and support that you and your 
child receive.  Look out for our letter which will detail the link 
needed to book yourself a place. We look forward to seeing you 
there! 

Mental Health and Wellbeing Support 

CLICK 
HERE
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CHARLSTON FESTIVAL EVENT 

Every year,  Charleston holds an amazing literary festival with lots 
of well-known authors and speakers. This year, they're piloting 
some family events for kids aged 8-14 featuring Michael Morpurgo 
and Jacqueline Wilson and more. 

The festival will be held on 21-22 and 28-29 May and the 
recommended age for children is 7+. Adults are £10 and Children 
are FREE.  

Join Jacqueline Wilson, author of the Tracy Beaker and Hetty 
Feather books; nature lover Michael Morpurgo; Charlie and Lola 
creator Lauren Child, and magnificent world builders Jessie Burton 
and Phillip Reeve at Charleston Festival this May. It's a fantastic 
opportunity to hear some of your favourite authors share their 
stories and a chance to get your books signed.

Enter promo code SCHOOLCF22 when you book tickets to 
ensure children can go free. https://www.charleston.org.uk/
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You may have noticed that some 
sculptures have appeared outside 
the School Office. These were 
made using leftover bottle tops 
from our beautiful murals and 
were created by Cristina Staicu.  
We love that these plastic lids 
have been repurposed into 
artwork that can be enjoyed by 
the children. They also remind us 
of our commitment to educating 
pupils about the importance of 
looking after our planet.  Thank 
you, Mrs Staicu! 

Please Be Considerate Towards Our Neighbours

Our Bottle Top Sculptures

Please can we remind all parents and 
carers about our high expectations 
when on and around the school site. 
Modelling good manners and 
behaviour is something we do in 
school every day and it supports us 
greatly when children see this 
modelled outside of school too.  
Please respect our neighbours by 
parking considerately and ensuring 
you and your families do not drop 
litter or  wait on gardens or driveways 
that do not belong to the school. 
Thank you so much for your support. 
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Mrs Smith is currently one of our wonderful Year 
6 teachers and she has been with us at Parkland 
for many years, making a real difference to 
hundreds of children. Sadly for us, Mrs Smith has 
decided to retire at the end of this academic 
year. She will be greatly missed by everyone at 
The Parkland Federation but we consider 
ourselves very lucky to have had her as part of 
our team.  I know you will all join us in wishing 
her a very, very happy retirement. 

Win a family ticket - to celebrate the llama’s 
birthdays 

Mrs Smith 

Luna and Star have some very exciting news to share.  
They will both be celebrating their second birthdays next 
week, as well as commemorating their first year living with 
us at Parkland.  Luna and Star have become a firm 
favourite amongst children, staff and visitors.  They love 
nothing more than spending time with the children, 
walking, being groomed and giving those special 'Llama 
kisses'.  To celebrate these exciting events, we will be 
holding a raffle with a fabulous llama related prize -  A 
llama walk with the birthday girls! The winner can bring 
along upto 6 family and friends for an after school 
experience like no other.  Meet, groom and walk the llamas 
with members of our dedicated Animal Team on the 
school grounds for an hour! We also have a runner up prize 
of 2 free children's tickets to Drusillas.   Raffle tickets will be 
available every morning next week, from Star and Luna 
themselves, during morning drop off time.  £1 a ticket, 
enter as many times as you like, all money raised goes 
towards the care of all our wonderful animals. Winners will 
be picked at random by Mrs Berhane on Friday 20th 
May.
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Last month, our Digital Leaders had the amazing opportunity to go to the 
British Educational Training and Technology Show (BETT) which is a 
showcase for every technology company involved in education. They had an 
absolutely amazing time,  hands on coding robots and computers of every 
description. They even played basketball with an interactive wall and PE 
equipment, which the students loved.  (At only £18000,  we’re still working on 
Ms Simpson to let us buy one.)  It was a really eye 
opening experience to the fantastically creative 
world of technology for the students. 

BETT SHOW 2022

http://www.theparklandfederation.com


www.theparklandfederation.com 

Diary Dates
20th May 2022 Design a Royal Spoon 

Competition FOPS)
Entries must be in by this date. 
Entry is £2 to be creative and 
turn a wooden spoon into the 
Queen!

24th May 2022 Special Charity Mufti Day - 
More details to follow

24th May 2022 Circus Pazaz Performances 
and Mini Fair - Performances 
by ticket only - 3.45pm & 
5.45pm - we hope you enjoy 
the shows and the Fair.

27th May 2022 Red, White & Blue Mufti and 
Picnic lunch - please ensure 
you complete the picnic lunch 
link by 20th May.

7th June 2022 Drop in  parent coffee 
morning at the Dahl studios -  
more details to follow 

1st July 2022 Colour Run - details will be 
coming out soon
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We are looking to recruit a Parent Governor who 
has a specific focus on The Parkland Federation.  As 
a governor you will be able to raise questions and 
take part in discussion and decision making, working 
as part of a team to support the school.    If you are 
interested in applying for the role or would like to 
know more, please call in to the Office to pick up an 
Application Pack.  The closing date for applications 
is Friday, 10th June 2022.

We look forward to hearing from you.

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY
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